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By other submissions, R1KH-ID is replacing NAS-ID in Beacons and Probe Responses.

This is a significant improvement to the problem of “Beacon Bloat”, in that R1KH-ID is only 6 bytes where the NAS-ID was 48.

R1KH-ID is stated in 8.5A.6 as being the MAC address of the physical entity that stores the PMK-R1. But the exact mechanism that produces a unique identifier is not critical; rather it is important that the same identifier be advertised both to the STA and to the R0KH.

To further reduce the bloat in Beacons, this submission proposes that the R1KH-ID be reduced to 4 octets. This submission proposes the changes needed to implement this change.

Changes to D3.0 (as modified by either 11-06-1613, or 11-06-1596, or some other submission that made similar changes to the Beacon.)

3.97f:

In the definition of R1KH-ID, change 6 octets to 4 octets.

7.3.2.37:

In definition of sub-element for Neighbor Report, change length of R1KH-ID to 4. Three places.

7.3.2.46:

Change size of R1KH in Figure 112U to 4 octets.

Adjust the statement under Figure 112U for FTIE with only R1KH-ID being length 4.

8.5a.5:

Change description of R1KH-ID to be 4-octet identifier.

Final sentence, delete “and shall be MAC address of R1KH”

8.5a.6:

Change “The R1KeyHolder identity (R1KH-ID) shall be set to the MAC address of the physical entity that stores the PMK-R1 and uses it to generate the PTK. That same MAC address shall be used to advertise the PMK-R1 identity to the STA and the R0KH” 

To “The R1KeyHolder identity (R1KH-ID) shall be set to a unique value within the Mobility Domain. That same value shall be used to advertise the PMK-R1 identity to the STA and the R0KH”

D:

In dot11FTR1KeyHolderID, change size (6) to (4).

Change resolution to comments #915,916, 917, 918, 919, 920, 921, 922, 923, 924, 935, 936, and 2049, from 6 octets to 4 octets.
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